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Welcome to the latest newsletter.  
 
Firstly, I would like to say a huge well done to all our Y1 children and some Y2 children who 
sat their phonics screening check this week. They absolutely smashed it and we are so proud 
of them all. Also, well done to some of Y5 and Y6 children who achieved their level 2 
bikeability award after a full day bike training and learning how to stay safe on the road.  
 
This week, we have had our School Improvement Partner in school. Each term, an advisor is 
commissioned by the Multi Academy Trust to quality assure the quality of education and 
leadership that is provided by the school. On this visit, she observed the teaching of phonics, 
reading and maths all through the school from EYFS to Year 6. She also observed a science 
lesson in our resource provision and looked at children’s workbooks. Feedback was very 
positive. She commented on the calm atmosphere around school, the significant 
improvements to our phonics delivery and praised the efforts of all staff in raising standards 
throughout the school. She spoke to subject leaders for English, maths and science and our 
staff demonstrated a very good understanding of the strengths and development points for 
their subjects.  
 
Yesterday, I sent the parent summer survey out to gather parent views on our school. These 
will be collated on Wednesday next week and I will summarise all of the feedback on the 
next newsletter.  
 
I will be holding a parent coffee morning every Wednesday starting next week from 9-10am. 
This will be an opportunity for you to come and share your views with me about our school; 
including things you think we are doing well and areas you feel we may need to improve. If 
there is anything specific you would like more information on, we can discuss each week in 
preparation for the week ahead. 
 
A big thanks to our PTA who have been supporting our ice-cream Fridays! This has proven to 
be a real hit with our children.   
 
Have a fantastic weekend,  
 
Mrs Callaghan  
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Uniform reminders 

 
In the summer term, pale blue gingham summer dresses may be worn in school 

Here is a reminder of correct school uniform. If parents have any unform that is now too small, we 
would like to start a uniform bank within school. If any items of uniform are too small, please wash 
them and send them into school and I will keep a running record of what we have available should 
there be any families in need.   

 
Item of 
clothing 

School agreed standard 

Shirt White buttoned cotton shirt 

 
Bottoms 

Mid or dark grey (not black) 
Trousers/skirt/shorts/pinafore dress 
Summer Term options: Shorts/light blue checked summer 
dress 

Jumper Navy blue with logo 
V Neck Jumper or cardigan  

Tie Navy and white diagonal striped  
Elasticated 

Shoes 
 

Sensible black flat school shoes or plain black trainers with 
no other colour/logo 

Socks White/grey/black 
Grey tights 

Nursery White polo top and grey or navy-blue joggers/leggings with  
Navy Blue school jumper or cardigan with Logo   

 
PE 

White plain t-shirt 
Navy blue shorts 
Black plimsolls 
Outdoor kit- Plain navy tracksuit bottoms/jumper and 
trainers.  

 
Please note that trainers are permitted under our uniform policy, but these must be 

plain black. PE kits should be in school every Wednesday as all children will have PE on 
this day. Children will be asked to wear one of the spare kits if full kit is not in school.  
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This week in EYFS, we became Zoo Keepers! The children in Nursery had a go at writing their names on their own 
special badges, whilst Reception wrote their names and 'Zoo Keeper' with a photo ID. After last week's missing 
monkey, we discovered that more animals had escaped from the zoo, one for each letter of the alphabet. The 
children set to work on finding them all, which they did through great team work. In Maths we have been looking 
at doubles. We have doubled blocks, animals, numicon and created double paintings. We noticed that all of our 
doubles were even numbers. Nursery have been finding numbers in bigger groups, so looking with four objects, 
can they see 1 and 3? Can they see a 2 and 2? This week a letter went home about our EYFS Chester Zoo trip on 
the 12th of July. Please ensure payment is made on ParentPay and slips returned about packed lunches as soon as 
possible. 
Miss Curtis 
This week Snowy Owls have been focusing on position and direction in Maths using vocabulary such as, left, right, 
forwards, backwards, clockwise and anti-clockwise. We have also been thinking about the different turns and 
recapping our shapes, working out a route on a grid to get to different 2D and 3D shapes. In our writing this week 
we have started to think about creating a character for our stories ready for next week and created a character 
description thinking about what they look like, what they enjoy and how we could describe their character using 
different adjectives. In Science this week we have been learning all about the scientist Charles Macintosh and his 
significance to us today. In Geography we recapped our learning on physical and human features and investigated 
a map of Frodsham to find these features, determining what type of area our school is in. Well done to all children 
who completed their phonics special papers this week, you have all tried so hard!  
Miss Sands  
This week we have had an amazing week despite the temperature and technical difficulties! We started the week 
by converting between 12- and 24-hour clocks and have progressed to calculating time differences. We have had 
different children in the class being time monitors, it has been their responsibility to monitor the time throughout 
the day. In English, we have been looking at a text called 'The Sky Garden' this has allowed the children to write 
about a setting that a character changes. The children have all selected abandoned places to write about next 
week and they have all decided how they will improve the environment. In art, we have made class vases like the 
ancient Greeks. The children made these by hand using some sculpting tools. We have painted them white ready 
to paint terracotta next week and then add more fine detail with pens. In computing, the children have been 
designing their own maths games online using Scratch. The children have all enjoyed starting these and adding 
questions to their games. Next week, we will be doing the multiplication check with our Year 4 pupils 
Mrs Price 
Desert Owls had another busy week and worked so hard, even though our classroom was like an oven! 
We have mastered using a protractor in Maths, to measure and identify a range of different types of 
angles and solve problems about missing angles. In English, we started our new book 'Hansel and Gretel': 
I know we are going to get some fantastic final pieces of writing from this fabulous book. To cool down, 
we produced some fantastic sketchbook work in the shade outside. We also had our first sewing lesson. I 
think we are going to need a lot more practice with sewing! In Science we learned about the 
cardiovascular system and produced detailed labelled diagrams of the heart and lungs. Our well-being 
lesson on Thursday helped us learn ways to relax and keep calm. Two groups of children completed 
Bikeability too. Another great week Desert Owls, well done 
Mrs Hayes 
This week Tawny Owls have started their science topic of living things and their habitats. We have been 
using the environment to help us to find things that were dead, alive or never living. This was a great 
introduction to our unit of work and children enjoyed the exploration of our forest school area to help 
their investigation. The children are also busy preparing for their trip to the farm. 
Miss Pemberton 
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Attendance News  

 
 

 
 

 Stars of the week  
 
 

 Dojo Champions  
 

Nursery: Charlie 
Reception:  Levi 

Year 1: Jack  
Year 2: Rowan BB 

Year 3: Louise 
Year 4: Sakhe 

Year 5: McKenzie 
Year 6:  Sofia 

RP: Jack 

Nursery: Jaxon 
Reception: Thea 
Year 1 and 2:  Charlie  
and Rosie 
Year 3: Mason 
Year 4:  Malakai 
Year 5:  Alex 
Year 6:  Kasey-Leigh 
RP:  Prraveesh 

Birthdays this week and last  
Harley (9) Phoebe (7)  
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Events for Summer  
 
Coffee morning every Wednesday 9-10am with Mrs Callaghan  
 
 

Monday 5th June  School reopens  
Wednesday 7th June  Class Photographs in school.  

Monday 12th June 
 

Y6 transition days to Helsby High School  

Thursday 22nd June  Selection of Y3/4 children- Helsby Sports competition  
Tuesday 27th June  District sports event 6.00-8.00pm  
Friday 30th June  SCHOOL CLOSED- TEACHER INSET DAY  
Tuesday 4th and 

Wednesday 5th July  
Year 6 Helsby High open evening  

Thursday 6th July  School Nurse into school to speak to Y6 children  
Friday 7th July  Year 5/6 Young Enterprise day  
Friday 7th July  Year 3/4 Greek day  
Friday 7th July  Resource Provision trip to the farm 

Monday and Tuesday 
10th and 11th July  

Year 6 Helsby Transition Day s 
Rest of school- 2 day transition day into new classes  

Wednesday 12th July  EYFS trip to Chester Zoo  
Thursday 13th July  Whole school Careers day 

Friday 14th July  Year 5/6 Helsby Hill Walk  
Monday 17th July  End of year reports go home  
Tuesday 18th July  Class drop in session 3.30-4.30 pm  
Wednesday 19th July  Whole school walk to finish our year for active travel with Sam 

from Sustrans  
Thursday 20th July  School closes for summer at 1.15pm  

 
 
 

 
 

Our new Facebook page is now live. Please log on to see more.  
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